August 19, 2014

Tom Werner
Executive Director
Duluth Airport Authority
4701 Grinden Drive
Duluth, MN 55811

Hello Mr. Werner and the Duluth Airport Authority, 

The Park Point Community Club (PPCC) is a 501(c)4 Nonprofit Corporation consisting of over 300 members residing on Minnesota Point.  The PPCC has maintained a high level of interest in the operation of Duluth Sky Harbor International Airport since the formation of the airport after WWII. Concurrently, the PPCC has demonstrated a strong interest in preserving the pine forest and the sensitive natural areas at the end of Minnesota Point. The PPCC has facilitated environmental studies and restoration efforts that have benefited both the airport and the City of Duluth  These projects were funded by the State of Minnesota, the Community Club and were completed by Club volunteers. 

The Park Point Community Club wishes to comment on the Draft Federal Environmental Assessment and State Environmental Assessment Worksheet for the Runway 32 Approach Obstruction Removal at the Duluth-Sky Harbor Airport Dated July 2014.   The PPCC supports the Preliminary Preferred Alternative (5a Short).  We believe this would have the least impact on the integrity of the forest and the the small amount of fill needed in the harbor would be a fair trade off.  The Club opposes the Alternative 13 Proposal.  That proposal would allow cutting and trimming of hundreds of trees in the forest and the land exchange proposed in mitigation has the net effect of reducing the total forested area.  

The PPCC has repeatedly asked that the boundaries of the airport land be defined by an act of the Duluth City Council.  There are isolated land areas in and beyond the SNA that are presently labeled DAA Land.  This land has been dedicated for the general use and welfare for all the citizens of the State of Minnesota and we feel that it should not be considered airport land.  For its continued protection and preservation, we suggest that this land should added to the existing Scientific and Natural Area already established.  We also request that the forested buffer area between the nature (1854 survey) trail and the obstruction lights be excluded from the airport land, and the boundaries the airport property shown on maps such as Figure 2-1 be redrawn to exclude any and all land of the nature (1854 survey) trail.


Thank you for your consideration.

Dawn Buck
President, Park Point Community Club, on behalf of the PPCC Executive Board


